LONGHOUGHTON COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE TRUST

(Longhoughton Village Development Trust)

(Registered Charity Number 1133597. Registered Company Number 07031153)

MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING HELD MONDAY 14th NOVEMBER 2022
AT THE COMMUNITY AND SPORTS CENTRE
1 Trustees  Participating:
Eleanor Phillips, David Arscott, Adrian Hinchcliffe, Vicky Kelly, Stewart Barrett.
In attendance: Jeremy Pickard.

Apologies for Absence
Kris Cochrane, Wendy Handley, Andrew McDade
 2
Minutes of  Previous Meeting.


Minutes of the Meeting held 10.10.22 were approved as a correct record.
3
Matters Arising from the Minutes 
a)
Site signage including safety signs. Ellie reported that she is still waiting to obtain a firm Football Foundation logo from the Football Foundation. The safety signs are now fixed on the fence.










ACTION ELLIE

b)
Floodlighting Inspection.  No response had been received to an email to Steadfast Security System although it is understood that they do intend to come and do a light check. Stewart had discussed this with the Electricians businesses that he had met.



ACTION ADRIAN
c)
Specification for Floodlight Improvements & Electrical Contracting Work. Adrian had produced a specification that had been circulated and approved. This could now be used to obtain quotations.  Stewart had talked to Neil Pickard and Oliver Lambert electrical businesses on the reductions in power that could be produced by switching to such as LEDs. Quotations are awaited.
d)
Appointment of the Site Maintenance Manager.  The handover between Andy Sargent and Andy McDade took place last week.
e)
Trustees Induction
- Outstanding.

4
Secretary’s Report

Electricity Contract - the bill for October received and £726. 


Renewals Due

Emergency Lighting and the fire alarm were both tested on 30.09.22. Some remedial work is necessary.
Gas Boilers


Serviced on 02.11.22

Alcohol Licence


 Due 27.08.22 

Fire Extinguishers


Arranged for 18.11.22.

Companies House Annual Return
Done 01.11.22

Northumberland Estates Complaint. 
Still waiting for the information to be obtained. Subsequent to the meeting Jeremy Pickard volunteered to obtain this. Agreed that the first approach should be by letter.

Sport England Funding
The Secretary reported on the activities taking place that are backed by the Sport England funding. The incentives offered are producing results but some seem not to be sustainable. Ta Chi is new to the Centre and at the first few sessions the take up was good but it has fallen off to the point where it may not be sustainable for the coach to continue. Another one that is struggling is High Intensity Interval Training on a Saturday morning. The most participants it has had is 3. The instructor is stopping at the end of November but will start again in January. Indoor Bowling had attracted four new members by offering the financial incentives and Yoga Stretch, Seated Exercise both report increased numbers. The one activity that has not taken off is the games night aimed at the more elderly teenagers. David thought that we should be flexible in the definition of ‘games’ and perhaps things like ‘X Box’ may be more attractive than the traditional table tennis, snooker and darts.






ACTION ADRIAN
Film Club

Following an advert in the October Newsletter three residents have come forward who are willing to organise a Film Club. They are Suzanna Warwick, Guy Downes and Joanna Davies, all residents of Longhoughton. Stewart and Adrian met them on 02.11.22 and the notes of the meeting are included below.

When to Put on Films - Much discussion about this. The volunteers considered they would like to show a film once or twice a month all year round. If it was successful showings could be more frequent. There could be matinee sessions for children at other times but nothing planned at the moment. They would like to have the films on fixed nights so that people get accustomed to the evenings.

The first and third Monday in each month was suggested starting at 7.30pm. This clashed occasionally with Parish Council meetings starting on 21 November 2022.  Adrian has obtained agreement from the PC to move into Meeting Room 1. The volunteers would be responsible for booking the Centre by use of the On-line Booking facility on the Centres website www.longhoughtoncommunitycentre.org  .

Eleanor Phillips the Chair of Trustees and Booking Manager would help with this if needed.

Who will select the films – The films will be selected by the volunteers to suit those who attend. Guy said that he was able to select from a library of around 1,000 films on DVD.

Charges for the Audience – A donation of £2.00 per head was suggested but can be reviewed.

Age Verification – If the films selected have an age limit there would be ‘age verification on the door’.

Refreshments – Refreshments would be available during the half hour before each film. This may be tea/coffee or alcoholic drinks provided the requirements of the Licence could be met. More discussion on this needed.

Advertising – The films can be advertised through the Community Newsletter, the web site and Facebook. Guy had already set up a Facebook page to advertise the films.

Safeguarding – More discussion to take place on this but the intention is that children attending would be accompanied by their parents.

Policy – The Trustees will put together a policy on the film nights and will ensure that it is comprehensive and covers all legal aspects

Takings and Expenses - Stewart as Treasurer will create an account for the Film Club. The donations will be treated as income and the any expenses will be paid out to the film club organisers. 

Charges for use of the Community Centre.  The Trustees want the Film Club to be established and be a good facility for the community. They are happy to allow the Club to use the premises and the facility without any charge. However, this should be kept under review and reconsidered after the Club has become established and is sustainable.

Thank you to the Volunteers – Suzanna, Joanna and Guy were thanked for putting themselves forward for creating the Film Club. Their actions are much appreciated. All want this venture to be very successful and a huge benefit to the community.

Dry Run – A dry run will be held on Monday evening  14th November 2022.

Demonstration – The group were given a brief demonstration of the projection and sound equipment and were impressed with the quality.

Children’s Play area Monthly Inspection
Jeremy Pickard had produced his second report which had been circulated. Thank you Jeremy.
5
Treasurer’s Report
 Lloyds Bank

       £
Treasurers Account:
 37,084 
Warm Hub

   4,120 (includes £1,184 lunch club and transfer of £436 from Xmas Lights)
               Sport England Grant           3746
Aldemore Bank

 25,000
C & C Bank(120 day)
 69,690



TOTAL

           £139,639
Restricted/designated funds included above £124,332 

£52,426 restricted – Lottery Grant, Sport England Grant & Play area 

£70,722 designated - 3G and Centre sinking funds 
£1,184 lunch club monies.  

General funds balance £15,308 (including Warm Hub)

Notable outgoings since Oct meeting:

£1,200 Fee for support in raising 3G refurbishment funds.

£4061 from main account to ‘old’ Xmas Lights account for Sport England accounting  

£720 Trojan Electrics testing and repair of Emergency lighting

£494 planning application – alterations

£510 AUD architects – alterations

£687 Electricity (note new rates ‘kick in’ from 1 October (billed November)and are substantially reduced).  One to watch and we must keep doing all possible to reduce usage.

Notable income:  

£895 LPC insurance contribution
£1,131 Coop Communities Fund received
Looking ahead:No invoice yet for 3G pitch – it will be less than anticipated due to less materials being used and one major job not undertaken.
Outstanding debts to 31 Oct

£3400+ - plan of action including Small Claims Court, FA approaches, etc. 
6
Development Strategy
6a)
Business Plan and Development Strategy 2022—2027

Being updated for recent changes. The Football Foundation has asked for a copy and a copy has been sent to Tony Kirsop.









ACTION ADRIAN
6b)
Heritage Lottery Fund – Conversion of the Changing Rooms 
AUD Architects produced the plans by Friday 21.10.22 and the Secretary submitted the planning application via the national planning portal on the same day paying a fee of £494.20. On Tuesday 01.11.22 he was informed that the application had been sent to NCC and received by them. Due to no contact with them after several days he was informed that the application had been received but there was a backlog in vetting the applications. On 08.11.22 a letter was received from NCC saying that the application was invalid and listing three item to be corrected. These were corrected on 09.11.22 and returned to NCC that day. The Secretary said that on 10.11.22 he had still not received confirmation that the application is valid. Only when NCC say it is valid does the eight weeks for assessing the application start. Assuming it is declared valid this week the eight weeks will not be up until early to mid January.

Once the application is declared valid the Secretary will contact the Building Regulations Department to establish whether a Building Regulations application has to be made.  Then he will see the Builder to see if we can make progress towards getting a new quotation and starting work in January.

David Arscott said that there had been a re-think on the shed idea. If sufficient storage space could be found in the building for things like football kits, cones, bibs, First aid kit footballs and other items LRFC would withdraw their need to have a storage facility outside the building. Following discussion there were a number of possibilities for storage within the building but this would depend upon the volume of items to be stored and the level of security access. It was agreed that David would quantify the volume of kit to be stored with view to the location or locations being identified. This was urgent in view of the timescale.










ACTION ADRIAN/DAVID
6c)
Recertification of the Astro-turf pitch.
Work had been done on Tuesday 1st November 2022 but due to very wet weather all the intended programme could not be achieved. Nevertheless, much had been achieved but it would now depend upon the FA on whether the pitch is certified for competitive matches and for how long.
6d)
Replacement of the Astro-Turf Pitch
Tony Curtis had been in touch and the first of the funding application was almost complete.
6e)
Rural Energy Project through the Rural Design Centre.  
This project is still moving forward. The end of the current feasibility stage is next February. The Secretary has been informed that all is looking good. He is expecting the Trust to be asked about the legal agreement and the way that we wish to progress.

6f)
Projection and Streaming Equipment.
The Secretary had reported on the creation of the Film Club. No charges are being made for the use of the Centre but it is hoped that once the Club is established it will be able to make a contribution.
6g)
Developing the Community Hub and developing the Warm Hub including the extension of the Warm Hub.
The Secretary presented a draft paper which proposed a joint project with the Parish Council to do two things:

a)
An extension of the Warm Hub facility to cater for residents during the coming winter months. An appeal would be made for volunteers to run sessions twice each week.

b)
A proposal to appoint a professional Manager for the Centre who would run the Centre and reach out into the community to identify the needs of residents.

The Parish Council had indicated that they would like to consider such a proposal and the paper would be put to the Parish Council on 21.11.22. 

Various comments were made about the draft. The Secretary agreed to circulate a further draft to members for further consideration.
Ellie said that the Amble Women’s Network had made a similar appointment recently (angela@womensworkshop.net ) and that it would be appropriate to seek advice from them on funding.









ACTION ADRIAN
7
Centre Bookings and Hire Manager
Ellie outlined the process that she is going through to changeover to the LEMON Booking system. The data has to be transferred manually from Hallmaster.
Ellie had paid the Hallmaster fee of £199 plus VAT but the meeting considered that the Trust should pay this. The price increase from 01.10.22 was causing complications and until the changeover takes place the hire charges on the web site are out of date. Ellie is anticipating a January switchover. 
Ellie outlined what was involved in the Booking Managers role. It is a daily activity. She was willing to continue after they have moved to Coldingham but they may not have WIFi for a few weeks which may complicate things. She envisages a transition period with whoever is going to take over the role but is willing to overlap.











ACTION ELLIE
8
Site Maintenance Manager
It was noted that there appear to be no spare keys for the main gate to the 3G. GMS has a key and it may be necessary to ask them to obtain a copy.
9
Communications and Publicity  Manager

Reference was made to the Community Centre Facebook page. Currently Ellie is responsible for this. Vicki was prepared to take responsibility for the Facebook page. This needed a meeting with Ellie.











ACTION ELLIE/VICKI
10
Annual General Meeting

It was agreed that the AGM could take place in April or May. In Stewart’s absence Adrian would receive the accounts and assist in getting the Annual Report completed.


ACTION  STEWART
11
Preparation for an Emergency Centre
The Centre is the Emergency Centre for the area. However, if the Centre was off electricity supply it could not open as an Emergency Centre.  Northernpowergrid have funding to help village halls and community centres to be more resilient in stormy conditions. They are prepared to fund the purchase and installation of generators. It was agreed that the Secretary would make enquiries for the purchase and installation of a generator provided the cost was fully covered by grants.

ACTION STEWART/ADRIAN

12
Access to the Building

David thought that the access to the building was insecure due to the master key being kept in the same external key box as the front door key. There was agreement on this. It would make sense to have a second key box on the inside of the building which would contain the master key. All agreed. Ellie offered to purchase and install.







ACTION ELLIE
13
Opportunity for an Under 21 Team to play on the Astro-turf pitch.

David said that there is an opportunity for a LRFC Under 21 team to be created which would use the Astro-turf pitch. Adrian said that the Sport England funding would support this for six sessions on the pitch at 50% the usual hire rate.
14
Safeguarding. 

There was a discussion on the portability of DBS certificates and the need for some Trustees to hold such a certificate. It was accepted that the more Trustees get involved in running sessions at the Centre involving children and vulnerable adults the greater is the need for them to hold DBS certificates. It was agreed that Stewart should follow up on this issue. Adrian to forward the existing policy to Stewart.  ACTION ADRIAN/STEWART
15
Craft Fair 27.11.22


Vicki said that 18 tables had been booked. Everything was under control. 

16
Gifts at Christmas for the vulnerable

Last Christmas the Centre had organised gifts for the vulnerable. It was agreed that this should be done again but as this covers the entire Parish it should be done in conjunction with the Parish Council. Adrian said that he was prepared to be the main organiser for this and involve the Parish Council. It was agreed that the Warm Hubs fund could give £100 for this purpose. LRFC would also give £100 and it was suggested that the RAF could be approached. Adrian would ask the Parish Council and other commercial organisations including Northumberland Estates.
17
Sponsorship


David reported that five advertising boards for the 3G had been sold so far and one was already in place.
18
ZOOM Subscription
The Parish Council takes out a ZOOM subscription. Informally it had been offered to LC&SCT for its use. Adrian to clarify this at the next Parish Council meeting.



ACTION ADRIAN

19
Meeting Dates for 2022
 12.12.22 Ellie gave her apologies for this meeting as travelling from the south that day.
1

